
From: Matthew Hiller  
Date: Friday, January 29, 2021 at 4:06 PM 
To: Portland students 
Subject: COVID Testing Details for Feb. 1 and 2 PDX Campus 
 
Hello Nursing students, 
  
(Please disregard this message if you are not coming to campus for your COVID testing on Feb. 1 or 2) 
  
We look forward to welcoming you to campus this Monday and Tuesday (February 1 and 2) for COVID 
Testing.  We have a few notes for you so you are ready to go for your test: 

• New Location: Testing will now be taking place in Building 2 on campus. Campus Map. This is a 
change from the original location.  Please enter through doors on the west end of the 
building.  We will have signs and volunteers helping you find your way.  You may receive an 
automatic reminder the day before your test, please disregard if it lists a different location. 
Campus Address: 2900 NE 132nd Ave, Portland, OR 97230 

• What to bring:  
o Face covering: A face covering or mask is required to be worn on campus property, 

including outside.   
o Identification: please either bring your Linfield Student ID, or if you have not received 

your student ID yet, please bring another form of identification with your picture on it 

• Important: Do NOT eat or drink anything 30 minutes prior to test appointment. This includes 
chewing gum or using tobacco products.  You will be asked to rinse your mouth immediately 
before providing a sample.   

o Pro Tip: Avoid drinks that dry out your mouth, such as coffee, two hours prior.  Drink 
water.  You will have to produce a good amount of saliva. 

• There will not be drinking water available to you after testing.  If you want something to drink 
after your test is done, please make sure to bring your own beverage.  Apologies for the 
inconvenience, we are still getting campus set up.   

  
Finally, we’d like to remind everyone to be cautious in your actions and social activity.  We are still in the 
thick of things in regards to the pandemic and it doesn’t take much for it to spread throughout the 
community.  Keep masks on and remember to social distance.   
  
  
Bcc: 1st semester students, Portland Faculty and Staff, COVID19 Emergency Response Team 
  
Regards, 
  
Matt Hiller 
Assistant Dean of Students/Director of Student Life 
Linfield School of Nursing 
2900 NE 132nd Ave, Portland, OR 97230 
(971)369-4144 
 

https://www.linfield.edu/about/campus-maps/portland.html
https://www.google.com/maps/place/2900+NE+132nd+Ave,+Portland,+OR+97230/@45.5430243,-122.5254676,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x5495a3cf2c889725:0x8f630416daa88be8!8m2!3d45.5430243!4d-122.5232789?shorturl=1

